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Religious School Registration  
 

NEWS FLASH! Free tuition for Pre-K/Kindergarten students (2019-2020) for their first year at TAS Religious 
School. Please email or call: school@avodatshalom.net or 201-489-2463 x 202. 

Registration is open for the 2019-2020 school year! If you have a child who has not yet attended our school and 
you wish to register, please call the office to receive a copy of the registration form. 

Students who have already attended have been automatically re-registered and the fees are on your bill. There is 
a $100 deposit per child to hold their place. 

If you have any questions, please contact Barbara Haber at 201-489-2463, ext. 204 or Marni Landsberg-Hess in 
the School Office at school@avodatshalom.net or 201-489-2463 ext. 202. 

 

 

 

 

 

side this issue...  
September  calendar on page 25 .  
For up -to-date Templ e information:    

¶ Check the Temple website: www.avodatshalom.net  

¶ Receive weekly announcements by e -mail ï send your updated address to administrator@avodatshal om.net  
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Upcoming Events 
September 2ndé 
LABOR DAY 
Office closed 
September 3rdé 
Yoga class begins, 7:00 pm  
September 4thé 
Religious School Faculty Orientation, 
5:00 pm 
Madrichim Orientation, 6 pm 
September 5thé 
Torah Study @ Noon 
September 6thé 
Tot Shabbat, 6:00 pm 
Open House BBQ dinner, 6:30 pm 
Shabbat Services, 7:30 pm 
Ice Cream Social, 8:30 pm 
September 7thé 
Wrestling with the Torah, 9:15 am 
Sabbath Services, 10:30 am 
September 8thé 
Religious School first day 
Parent coffee, 9:30 am 
Youth Group event, 1:00 pm 
September 9thé 
Brotherhood Board Meeting, 7:00 pm 
Brotherhood cards, 8:00 pm 
September 10thé 
Yoga, 7:00 pm 
September 11thé 
Religious School first Wednesday  
Grades 3 & 4, 3:45 pm 
Grades 5 & 6, 4:30 pm 
Grade 7 & TASTE, 7:00 pm 
Board of Directors, 7:30 pm 
September 12thé 
Torah Study @ Noon 
September 13th 
Shabbat Services, 8:00 pm 
September 14th 
Wrestling with the Torah, 9:15 am 
Shabbat Services, 10:30 am 
Bônei Mitzvah of 
ETHAN MORAN 
September 15thé 
Religious School 
Sisterhood Board meeting, 9:30 am 
September 17thé 
Yoga, 7:00 pm 
Choir rehearsal, 7:30 pm 
September 18thé 
Religious School & TASTE 
High Holy Day Torah chanters 
rehearsal, 7:00 pm 
September 19thé 
Torah Study @ Noon 
September 20th 
Shabbat Services, 8:00 pm 
September 21sté 
Wrestling with the Torah, 9:15 am 
Shabbat Services, 10:30 am 
Slichot Text Study, 8:00 pm 
Dessert reception, 9:30 pm 
Leil Slichot Service, 10:00 pm 
September 22ndé 
Religious School 
Java Nagila, 9:30 am 
Feeding the Hungry 
September 24thé 
Yoga, 7:00 pm 
Choir rehearsal, 7:30 pm   
 
 
 

FROM RABBI JIM STOLOFF é 
 This month I was honored to participate with other 
members of TAS, other clergy and members of 
congregations around Northern NJ, in an incredible 
experience. Tisha Bav is a holiday that commemorates the 
destruction of the first and second temple. It is a holiday of 
mourning, and traditionally we read from the book of 
Lamentations. But this year, we did more than just read, 
this year we spoke out! 
 Jewish communities across denominations and across 
America held Tisha Bôav services, and read from 
Lamentations, at Immigration and Customs Enforcement 
(ICE) headquarters across the United States, and we did 
so in Downtown Newark. Reading from the book of 
Lamentations (which describes atrocities such as 
separating families, detaining parents, and incarcerating 
children) we recognized that our country is acting out the 
very atrocities described. It was a peaceful, prayerful 
protest and a call to action. But dont just take my word for 
it! 
 It was good to óshow upô as the Jewish community 
against the human rights abuses of those fleeing violence 
and hardship. For all of us, it was good and needed, to be 
part of something beyond TAS, as we made this statement 
for social justice and against hate.  

-- Karen Bonuck 
 I found the experience very moving, being with our fellow 
Jews for an issue that is so important for a country of 
immigrants ...it felt good to be there.. 

-- John Daugherty 
 It was inspiring to see so many congregations speaking 
up for immigration reform and commemorating Tish BôV 
together. We need to stand up or our silence is 
complicit  in current, unfair practices. 

-- Lori Daugherty 
 ñTwo thumbs up!  If you are going to one protest this 
year, this is the one to experience!ò In all seriousness: It 
was a powerful and moving moment to remember that we 
need to help others so that history doesnôt repeat itself. 

-- Jonathan Rochlin 
 Being part of the Tisha Bôav service held at the ICE 
headquarters in Newark with people from 15 synagogues 
was powerful. We raised our voices in prayer to speak out 
against oppression  of the immigrant and the injustice of 
splitting up families in detention centers. Itôs unimaginable 
that this continues to happen. 

-- Laurie Rochlin 
 It was important...to give up a Sunday morning to 
join...many others to protest our government's immigration 
policy and the horrendous treatment of undocumented 
immigrants in detention camps. We were urged, and urge 
you to call our legislators in Wash., D.C. at 202 -224-
3121 to request that they support the Shut Down Child 
Prison Camps Act (H.R. 1069/S. 397) and to close all 
detention camps. 
 It was very gratifying to see how many people from 
various temples and other Jewish groups in New Jersey 
showed a united front by singing and praying together! 
                                                                      -- Linda Gould 
 Soon, at the high holidays, we will confront ourselves 
and our world with honesty in the hope to make ourselves 
and the world better. Join us in starting now! Call the 
number above, speak out for the rights of the immigrant 
and the rights of children, and let this year be a year of 
justice for all! 

Yours in Tikkun Olam, 
Rabbi Jim Stoloff 

 

September 25thé 
Religious School & TASTE 
HH Torah chanters, 7:00 pm 
September 27thé 
Sabbath Services, 8:00 pm 
September 28thé 
Wrestling with the Torah, 9:15 am 
Sabbath Services, 10:30 am 
September 29thé 
NO Religious School 
Rosh Hashana Service, 5 pm 
September 30thé 
ROSH HASHANA 
Office closed 
Adult & Childrenôs Services, 10:00 
am 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT  

     
Our TAS year blasts off in September, almost a full month ahead of Rosh Hashanah and Yom 
Kippur. I hope you will join us for our inaugural First Friday program of the year on September 
6th, complete with Tot Shabbat, a Family Sha-Bar-Be-Que before the Family Service and an 
ice cream oneg. Itôs a temple wide welcome back along with a huge welcome for Rabbi Jim. 

If you canôt make it to that service, there is good news ï Shabbat services happen every Friday night and every 
Saturday morning!  
 The start of Religious School on September 8th will bring with it a TAS-wide welcome back event, where you 
will be able to meet representatives from all of our different committees and groups, find out what is in the offing 
for this year and see what committees might need your help and input.  
 You will be receiving your High Holiday mailing shortly. It will include your High Holiday tickets if you are a 
member in good standing. What does that mean? It means that you have paid 25% of your dues already, have set 
up a payment plan, or have made other arrangements with the financial secretary. Something new this year, we 
are now accepting American Express cards. And, if you want to save the credit card surcharges, we also now 
accept ACH payments (also known as echecks). We are not going to charge any surcharge for ACHs. Our cost is 
low enough for us to absorb it. If you are not sure how to set them up, call the office, and they can walk you thru 
the very short process. All you need to do is sign in and have your checkbook in front of you. It literally takes less 
than 2 minutes. 
 Services for Erev Rosh Hashanah begin Sunday evening at 5 pm. They should conclude around 6:15, giving 
you plenty of time to make it to dinner. Rosh Hashanah day #1 and day #2 services begin at 10 am. Once again, 
our Youth Group will help the rabbi and the cantor lead day #2 services. Tickets are not required for that service. 
Services start at 10 am, but come early at 9:30 on Tuesday (day #2) for Tashlich in the Park 
 So, welcome back from summer break. Walk through the doors and join us in person. I promise you wonôt 
regret it.  
 On behalf of Ellen, Stephane, Josh, Jake and myself, we wish you a year of sweetness, happiness, and peace. 
 

Lôshanah Tovah, 
Steve 

 
 
 

TEMPLE AVODAT SHALOM  

Social Justice Update for the Bulletin  

June 2019  

JUSTICE AT TAS     

Please visit our Justice Central webpage (under Community) on the TAS website.  We now have three subpages 

ï Gender Identity and Expression, Social Justice Trip ï Remote Area Medical and Additional Social Justice 

Opportunities.  We frequently post new Tikkun Olam opportunities ï seminars, food drives, rallies, thought pieces.  

Contact justice@avodatshalom.net to get issues and events added to the Additional Social Justice Opportunities 

or if you have questions about our activities. 

 

Gender Identity and Expression  

As part of our continuing Gender Identity and Expression work, the Committee has decided to distribute copies of 

Becoming Nicole to principals, anti-bullying officers and school board presidents in the school districts most 

relevant to our members ï  Paramus, River Edge, Oradell, Riverdell and Fair Lawn ï for their summer reading.   
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Our Committee and many members of TAS found this wonderful, thoughtful book about a young trangender 

woman to be transformative in their understanding of the concerns of transgender individuals.  Nicole Maynes 

knew almost from the moment she could breathe that, although she was born a boy and even a twin, she was a 

girl.  Becoming Nicole is her story.  Nicole also had an inspiring TED Talk in 2016 - 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bXnTAnsVfN8&t=5s ï and this past season she was the first transgender 

superhero on Supergirl.  We are fortunate that Northern New Jersey and the NJ State School Boards Association 

are already aware of the gender issues that our children face and have proposed and implemented appropriate 

policies and procedures.  We believe Becoming Nicole will put a ñfaceò to the issue and help the principals and 

professionals in the younger grades recognize that even toddlers may know their true gender.  We thank Rabbi 

Paul for paying for the books from his discretionary fund and for Random House for its 50% discount. 

We do not have additional plans for our Gender Identity and Expression work at this time, but we welcome 

suggestions for additional programs and initiatives.   

Next Project  

Over the summer, the Social Justice Committee will meet to consider what our next initiative will be.  We will 

consider, in part, the concerns raised in our 2017 house meetings.  I have also spoken with Rabbi Jim about our 

Social Justice work and he is excited to join us.  He has had a lot of experience of this while in his NYC position. 

One of the areas that we have started to consider is mental health issues ï raising awareness that these touch all 

families.  A few years ago, Laurie Rochlin, Rabbi Paul, other TAS members and I attended the Mental Health First 

Aid USA training, and we could perhaps bring that back into TAS.  There are a number of issues we could address 

in the mental health area.  In many ways, mental health concerns are similar to those for the LGBTQ Community 

in the schools ï that is that the schools are often reluctant to address these concerns unless pushed by the 

community.  Clearly, suicide, addiction, anxiety are issues not just in our teens but in older adults and throughout 

our community.     

B'tselem Elohim  

On a personal note, over the last few months, I have become involved in seeking a more systemic way to fight 

structural racism through a multi-faith initiative. On February 28, I attended a Faith-Based Anti-Racism Program at 

Marble Collegiate Church in Manhattan. There were about 80 people, mainly from NYC but also Long Island,  

Westchester and NJ.  The primary goal of the meeting was to gather representatives of faith-based communities 

involved in anti-racism work to determine whether we should work together in a collaborative network to fight 

structural racism.  It was an inspiring first program.   

At the end of April, I attended a 2.5 day conference sponsored by The Peopleôs Institute for Survival and Beyond 

on ñUndoing Racismò with 35 other attendees from various Jewish and Christian denominations.  Unfortunately, 

there were no other faiths represented although I know others were invited.  The four presenters went through a 

well thought out program addressing, among other matters, where racism exists, how racism affects the various 

systems (healthcare, housing, employment, media, finance and others) that govern our lives, what a good working 

definition of racism is, what is white supremacy and what internalized oppression means for both whites and people 

of color.  It was at the same time both confronting and a safe space.  Then, on May 14, I went to a meeting with 

about 70 other attendees in NYC in which we affirmed the following proposal: 

That at the gathering to launch the Anti-Racism Coalition on May 14, 2019 at Fourth Universalist Society, the vision 

of a year-long process of creating the faith-based/interfaith antiracism coalition be affirmed.  At the end of a one-

year period (by June 2020) the foundation will have been laid, the structure will be in place and the goals and 

strategies will be ready for putting into place a strong and action-oriented faith-based anti-racism coalition in the 

New York Metropolitan area. 
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Three principles we discussed were: 

¶ The coalition will be fundamentally and explicitly anti-racist. 

¶ The coalition will emphasize the priority of each participating faith community to first address its own need 

for transformation. 

¶ The coalition will provide a unified voice from the faith-based community to resist and address all 

expression of societal racism. 

I do not believe this will be a ñpie-in-the-skyò group.  The leaders are long-time civil rights and religious leaders 

who recognize that we will not (and cannot) cure racism in a year or even ten years.  This is fundamental 

ñorganizingò work, which will take at least a year to even get started. I have discussed with Rabbi Paul and then 

Rabbi Jim whether there is sufficient interest in our congregation to undertake such a daunting project, particularly 

because of our own concerns about rising anti-Semitism.  I believe this is a ñboth/andò time, and we have an 

obligation to fight the structural racism that is eating away at every member of our society.  We began our Social 

Justice work after the 2016 election.  The needs and concerns are just as great if not greater.  Rabbi Tarfon said: 

It is not your responsibility to finish the work [of perfecting the world], but you are not free to desist from it either" 

(Pirke Avot 2:16). 

We will post the meeting time and place of our next Social Justice Committee meeting at which we will discuss our 

next project. New members and ideas are always welcome. Please join us. 

Nilene Evans Chase 

Chair, Social Justice Committee 

 

 

Did you know that TAS has graves available for sale to its members?  Graves are 

available in numbers from single graves up to 8 and 12 grave plots.  The graves are 

located in our property at Cedar Park ï Beth El Cemetery.  If you are interested or want 

more information, contact Barbara King, bmking64@optonline.net or 201-843-0785. 

 

 

 

The TAS Brotherhood wishes everyone a happy and sweet new year. We are looking 
forward to many exciting events starting with: SAVE THE DATE: November 

16th which will be CASINO NIGHT!! Lots of fun, games of chance, and prizes. We have 
hired a professional gaming company to provide all of the table games you can now learn to play. 

Entry will include TAS Bucks to use and big winners can then buy awesome prizes!!!  We have a few desirable 
sponsorship opportunities available. So, if you know someone who would like to promote a business or just make 
a donation as an event sponsor, or if you have an item we can add to the prize selection please let us know.  
 Also please add December 13th to your calendars for our annual Brotherhood Shabbat Service. There is lots 
more....... 
 If you have any comments, questions, or ideas please email us at Brotherhood@avodatshalom.net 
 
 

 

Looking forward to all the fun fall events!  Sisterhood Sukkot night is October 15th and bingo night is 
October 23rd.  The fall book club is The Tattooist of Auschwitz by Heather Morris.  November date 
TBD.  The next sisterhood meeting is September 15th.   RSVP to events, questions, ideas and 
suggestions contact us at sisterhood@avodatshalom.org.    
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Wow!  The days of summer have flown by! But we have certainly not been lazy or hazy! 
Everything is in place for the Carousel Cake and Pie sale, with a pick up date of November 
24, right before Thanksgiving. You can even help to make a hungry family thankful, with 

a cake or pie donation to the Center for Food Action. Check out the flyer and order form in the following pages.  
 Weôre also putting together a large TAS wish list with a variety of needed items and services ï from small to 
expansive. Think of how good it will feel to contribute to something at TAS and then see it on a regular basis! We 
hope to have that list ready soon so keep an eye on the newsletters, bulletins, website and Facebook; and of 
course it will be distributed in the TAS lobby as well. 
 We began gathering prizes for our Purim raffle, and believe it or not, we have already begun planning the 
Shavelson/Hineni awards event for next June! 
 Amy will be in the TAS lobby on Sunday, September 8th during religious school hours. Please visit, grab a 
Carousel form, exchange thoughts, new ideas or just say hi J 
 Weôre so excited about joining everyone at all the events in the coming year! 
 

Wishing all a LôShana Tovah 
Lisa and Amy 

Written by Ariana Altmané 

The Youth Group Board is very excited to start planning activities and events for this 

upcoming year! We hope to get as many people involved in the youth group as possible and 

to plan fun events that everyone will enjoy! We have some new people on the board this 

year and we all canôt wait to see how this year goes! 

       

 

KIPPAH FUNDRAISER  

    Order Kippot for your special celebration (Bar/Bat Mitzvah, Wedding) through the Temple and 
help support our Parents' Association who help fund many of our children's activities.   
    Call Debra Tester at 201-791-1773 for information. 
 
 
 

» To JOYCE & TOM BIVONE on Susanôs wedding to Zac; 

» To CHERYL BAER & FAMILY on the birth of Cherylôs granddaughter, Addison Abigail; 

» To GINEEN & DONALD WEISS on the start of the new chapter in their lives; 

» To GILDA & FRED RABINOWITZ on Pattiôs wedding to Adam; 

» To BETH & DANIEL MORAN, on the Bar Mitzvah of their son, Ethan. 

 
 

Each month, the children in our congregation who are celebrating birthdays are called to the bimah 
during our First Friday Family Service.  September birthdays will be called to the bimah on September 
6th.  We wish all of them a Happy Birthday. 

 
 

  Sara Hope Buchner         Siena Corrigan     Alex Silverstein   
 

 
...Eliana Ashkinaze, Mitchell Benson, Kaitlyn Cassella, Alexandra Cassella, Jonathan Compa,  

Ariel Gelman, Andie Jane Glazer, Daniela Iacoviello, Melanie McGowan-Pollack, Emily Newman,  
Sam Potolsky, Sam Roth, Ilana Seltzer, Juliet Spiro and Joshua Wiesenfeld é 
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It will soon be holiday time and  

Carousel Cakes and Pies are back by popular demand  

Featured on "The View" and in Oprah's O Magazine!  

The highest quality, the highest standards  

Each cake or pie is $18 and serves 8 -10 people 

× All cakes and pies are kosher  

× Those marked with * contain nuts  

× Sell to relatives, neigh bors, friends, co -workers (no door -to -door please)  

× All orders are pre -paid with checks made payable to Temple Avodat Shalom 

and marked òCarouseló 

× All orders are due into the Temple office by Wednesday, November 13. No 

orders after this date  

× Pickup will be Sunday, November 24 from 9am -12pm 

× The cakes and pies can be stored in the refrigerator for up to 8 days or can 

be frozen for 2 -3 months  

 

Cakes and pies can also be ordered as a donation for  

the Center for Food Action. Simply note the quantities in the  

columns marked òFor Meó and òFor CFAó 
 

Questions? Contact Amy Lederman amyasl@aol.com 201-264 -1538 

                                    Lisa Cohen lcohen1204@gmail.com  201-647 -8650  

 

(Order form on next page)  
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Pie & Cake Order Form 

 

Name      Phone    Email   

PIE/CAKE # ORDERED 
COST PER 

ITEM TOTAL COST 

 For Me       For CFA   
Appel Pie    $18.00   

Apple Crumb Pie    $18.00   

Blueberry Crumb Pie    $18.00   

Cherry Crumb Pie    $18.00   

Coconut Custard Pie    $18.00   

Pecan Pie*     $18.00   

Pumpkin Pie    $18.00   

Tollhouse Pie*     $18.00   

Pumpkin Cheese Pie    $18.00   

       

NY Cheesecake    $18.00   

Marble Cheesecake    $18.00   

Chocolate Chip Cake    $18.00   

NY Blackout Cake    $18.00   

Carrot Spice Cake*     $18.00   

Mousse Supreme    $18.00   

Black & White Mousse    $18.00   

*contains nuts    

    FINAL COST:   
Return with check made out to TŜƳǇƭŜ !ǾƻŘŀǘ {ƘŀƭƻƳ ŀƴŘ ƳŀǊƪŜŘ ά/ŀǊƻǳǎŜƭέ ōȅ 

Wednesday, November 13 (no orders after this date) 

  

10 

https://www.carouselcakes.com/


 

 

Temple Avodat Sha lom 

385 Howland Avenue , River Edge, NJ 07661  

(201) 489 -2463  ext. 202  

 

It is always a joy to see our Temple members filling the Sanctuary and the Social Hall for High Holy Day Services.  

Temple Avodat  Shalom has the following policy with respect to tickets.  Tickets will be issued to members whose 

account is in good standing.  Single members receive one High Holy Day ticket. Family members receive two tickets. 

Tickets are not transferable.  For securit y reasons, admission to ALL services for Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur for 

all adults 18 years of age and older will require a ticket  or photo I.D.  

 

Tickets are required for services on:  

 

Erev Rosh Hashanah, Sunday, September 29 at 5:00 pm  

First Day Rosh H ashanah, Monday, September 30 at 10:00 am  

 Kol Nidre, Tuesday, October 8 at 7:00 pm  

 Yom Kippur Morning, Wednesday, October 9 at 10:00 am  

 

Our ticket policy is as follows:  

 

1. All family members' unmarried children up to the age of 24 are entitl ed to court esy tickets but please use this 

order form to request the tickets.  
 

2. Family members' unmarried children older than 24 are considered guests for whom tickets must be purchased.  
 

3. Tickets may be purchased for immediate family members  (parents, grandpare nts, in -laws, adult children) who 

have not been members in the previous 5 years.  

¶ $200  to attend both  Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur services, or for $100  to attend only Rosh Hashanah 

or only Yom Kippur services.  
 

4.   Tickets may be purchased for non -member friends and other family (aunts, uncles, cousins) who have not been 

members in the previous 5 years.  

¶ $400  to attend both  Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur services, or for $200  to attend only Rosh Hashanah 

or only Yom Kippur services.  

 
The following services are open: 

Second morning of Rosh Hashanah, Tuesday, October 1:  

 
Tashlich in Van Saun Park at 9:30 am  

 

10:00 am service led by our Rabbi, Cantor & Youth Group (appropriate for ages 8 & up)  

 
 Yom Kippur afternoon, Wednesday, October 9  at  3:30 pm  

 

All family and childrenõs services 
 

All ticket requests will be included with the membership mailing.  There will only be one mailing, any additional tickets 

may be picked up from the Temple office.  Please return this order form no later than 9/1/2019.  
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HIGH HO LY DAY FAMILY GUEST TICKET REQUEST  

 

Member N ame ________________________ ______________ ___ ______________________  

 

Phone Number _______________________________________________________________  

 

Name  RH Only YK Only Both  Total  

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

 

 

Total  Amount Enclosed:  $_________________   
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TEMPLE AVODAT SHALOM BOOK OF LIFE  

 

July 2019  

 

Dear Temple Member,  
 

The theme of Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur is Remind and Remember.  Inscribing the names of o ur 

departed loved ones in the Temple Avodat Shalom "Book of Life" is a very special way that each of us can 

remember loved ones during these Days of Remembrance.  
 

The Temple Avodat Shalom "Book of Life," is distributed at our Yom Kippur Yizkor Service. It is not mailed 

but is subsequently available in the Temple office.  Please note that names in the "Book of Life" are NOT  

AUTOMATICALLY repeated from year to year.   
 

Rosh Hashanah begins on Sunday evening, September 29 th .   For those of you who inscribed na mes of loved 

ones last year and wish to repeat these same names, please reply to this correspondence by August 10, 2019.  

A copy of your 2018 Book of Life entry is attached. Please be sure to include any changes or additions.   
 

If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at (201)489 -2463 ext. 203  or send me an e-mail at 

director@avodatshalom.net.  
 

Sincerely,  

Barbara Herman Hoff  

Temple Administrator  

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- ------------------  

 

BOOK OF LIFE INSCRIPTIONS  

 

 Name                                         Relationship                                 Date of Yahrzeit             _________  

                                                                                                                                                                   

                                                                                                                                                                   

                                                                                                                                                                   

_____Same as last year.   

Please indicate if there are any names that can be put together (husband/wif e) 

 

I hereby donate $ 18 ___  $36___  $54___  $90___  $108___  $180___  $360___  

              Other $_____   in their memory.  

Name: ____________________________________________  Phone No.: _______________  
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A Gift for the Future of TAS  

 Spring has sprung! Summer is around the corner! School is ending soon! Summer vacation awaits! 
 Many people consider this time of year to be among the most relaxing times of year. Now that you have a 
break coming up soon, why donôt you schedule some time between Memorial Day and Labor Day to think about 
your relationship with Temple Avodat Shalom. When asked what TAS means to our congregants, many of our 
congregants say ñfamilyò or ñhome.ò That is a wonderful thing for our temple community! 
 If you consider TAS to be part of your family, if you consider TAS to be a home away from home, perhaps you 
would consider leaving a part of your future estate to TAS. Is there a better place to leave your legacy than to your 
family, to improve your home? 
 Please call the Temple office to learn more about how to include the Temple as one of the beneficiaries of your 
Will, retirement plan, life insurance or IRA. 

 
 
 

Gift Cards Available for More Than Just Food Shopping             

Did you know we're nearing the end of another school year and you'll be looking for gifts 

for teachers, madrachim, babysitters, tutors and coaches?  The Temple Avodat Shalom 

Gift Card Program is the perfect source for the perfect gift.  Among our 700+ available 

gift cards, check out these special gifts: 

Amazon  $10 

Barnes & Nobles $5 and $10 

Panera Bread $5 and $10 

Starbucks $5 and $10 

Dunkin Donuts $10 

Bath & Body Works $10 

Walmart $10 

Target $10 

Olive Garden/Longhorn/Bahama Breeze $10 

  Come by our table Sunday mornings, contact the office during office hours or contact us as  

  giftcards@avodatshalom.net.  
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Dear Feeding the Hungry Volunteers: 
 

We need your help for our next session of Feeding the Hungry program 
on: SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 22nd 

 
If you can help with a prepared food donation or wish to volunteer to serve please 

go to   https://perfectpotluck.com/meals.php?t=JGKU7929      
 
 

If you have volunteered in the past thank you very much! 
 

The Temple Avodat Shalom volunteers will again be providing 120 hot dinners to 
Bergen Countyôs hungry at the Bergen County Shelter in Hackensack. 

 
We are asking for prepared food donations in 5 lb. increments of each of the 

following foods: 
 

Meat ï meatballs or meatloaf 
Chicken 
Pasta 

Potatoes 
Vegetables 

Salad 
Bread 

Dessert 
 

If you would like to help but are unable to provide a 5 lbs food donation there are 
many other ways to contribute including buying a Shoprite gift card from the Temple 

and donating it to the program.. 
 
 

If you have any questions e-mail Brett Norton 
at    TASFeedingTheHungry@gmail.com    

 
THANK YOU!!! 

 
   

 
  

16 

https://templeavodatshalom.shulcloud.com/track.php?id=fabb10634f1b465da3862d914da21169&color=b3b3b5&url=https%3A%2F%2Fperfectpotluck.com%2Fmeals.php%3Ft%3DJGKU7929
https://templeavodatshalom.shulcloud.com/track.php?id=fabb10634f1b465da3862d914da21169&color=b3b3b5&url=mailto%3ATASFeedingTheHungry%40gmail.com


 
 
PLEASE NOTE THAT YOU MUST BE A TEMPLE MEMBER IN GOOD STANDING 
AND A PAID UP MEMBER OF SISTERHOOD BY 12/31/1 9 IN ORDER FOR YOUR 
CHILD TO BE ELIGIBLE FOR A SCHOLAR SHIP 

 

SISTERHOOD JEWISH CAMP AND EXPERIENCE SCHOLARSHIP  APPLICATION  

 

One of the goals of the Sisterhood is to encourage our membersô children to have fun and 

enriching Jewish experiences beyond the TAS community 

 

Date:  

 

Parent Name:  

 

Child Name:  

 

Address:  

 

Phone Number:  

 

Email:  

 

Jewish Camp (please list name) ____________________________________ 

OR 

* Jewish Experience (please specify) _________________________________  

 

Total Cost of Program __________  
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Have you previously received a Sisterhood scholarship? If yes, please list date(s) and program(s). 

_____________ 

 

Please describe why you would like to attend your program. (Please use the reverse side of this 

application or attach a separate sheet.)  

 

Scholarship Rules:  

 

1) Parent must be a member in good standing of TAS and the TAS Sisterhood.  Sisterhood due s MUST 
have been paid by 12/31 of academic year.  

2) All scholarship requests must be received by May 1st or prior to the start of the Jewish experience.  
3) NEW - Students may apply for a camp scholarship multiple years, however preference is given to 

first time  applicants.  
4) Scholarships for Jewish experiences other than camp are limited to a one time award per individual 

experience.  
5) Decisions will be made no later than May 1 st with preference given to first time applicants.  
6) Students who receive scholarships may be  asked to participate in a Temple activity to share their 

experience.  
 

Parent Signature:  

 

Student Signature:  

 

 

Jewish experience scholarships are awarded for youth trips to Israel or Jewish youth experiences such 

as the RAC trip or the NFTY Bi -Annual Conve ntion.  

If you have any questions or require further clarification please contact us at 

sisterhood@avodatshalom.net  
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HELP OUR LIBRARY GROW!  
TEMPLE AVODAT SHALOM BIRTHDAY BOOK DONATION 

PROGRAM: 

 
 
Celebrate your childôs (or grandchildôs) birthday with a book donation to the Temple Avodat Shalom Library! 
 
The program is simple. You send in a donation for $18.00, which will be used toward the purchase of a new book. 
The books will be available in the library for your child to select. 
 
On or near their birthday, the librarian will have your child choose a book. A bookplate with your childôs name, 
birthday and the school year will then be placed inside this book. Your child will be the first person to check out 
this personalized book and bring it home to share. Children with birthdays in June will choose a book in December, 
July in January, and August birthdays in February on their "Half Birthday".  
 
Thank you in advance for participating in this wonderful program to help expand our library! If you have any 
questions, please email school@avodatshalom.net  
 
 
_____________________________________________________  
TEMPLE AVODAT SHALOM BIRTHDAY BOOK PROGRAM  

¶ $18.00 per book  

¶ Checks payable to "Temple Avodat Shalom"; memo section ñBirthday Book Donationò 
 
 

Name of Child Birthdate 
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The cutoff date for all donations to be listed in the Bulletin is the 25th of each month; otherwise they will be listed 
in the following monthôs bulletin. 

Mishaberach for Judy Rice who has honored and loved TAS with all her heart. 

IN MEMORIAM    

The congregation extends deepest sympathy to the families of: 
» ELLEN LITINGER, on the passing of her mother, RUTH SMITH; 
» WALTER HABERMAN, on the passing of his wife, JOAN HABERMAN; 
» BRIAN HARTMAN, on the passing of his father, WILLIAM HARTMAN.  

  
GENERAL FUND 
Donations to the General Fund support all 
activities of the Temple 

PEGGY & STUART SCHNEIDER 
BARBARA & MICHAEL KING 
NILENE & ARNOLD CHASE 
ELLEN & STEVE BERMAN 
BARBARA & MICHAEL STARR 
CAROL BERDY 
LINDA & PHILIP GOULD 
JOYCE & NEIL MASSOTH 
BARBARA & TONY LUCIANO 
AUDREY & JOEL ROSENBLATT 
KAREN & MITCHELL LIGHT 
JOAN & STEVE KAPLAN 
BETHLEE & MARC POTOLSKY 
ROBERTA PALEY & JOE MOSKOWITZ 
 Lƴ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ wǳǘƘ {ƳƛǘƘΣ 9ƭƭŜƴ [ƛǘƛƴƎŜǊΩǎ 
 mother. 
NILENE & ARNOLD CHASE 
JOYCE & NEIL MASSOTH 
 Condolences to Sherri Brickman & Family 
 ƛƴ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ {ƘŜǊǊƛΩǎ ƎǊŀƴŘƳƻǘƘŜǊΣ wǳǘƘ 
 Smith.  
JOYCE & NEIL MASSOTH 
 Condolences to Adam Litinger & Family in 
 ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ !ŘŀƳΩǎ ƎǊŀƴŘƳƻǘƘŜǊΣ wǳǘƘ 
 Smith. 
ELIZABETH & WERNER GOLDSTEIN 
MARC SCHNALL 
MARILYN CHERNICK 
CLARA & ARTHUR MAY 
RENE & JIM NACHBAR 
LINDA SCHNALL 
ELISSA GERMAINE 
JODIE ZACHARIAS 
NAOMI JACOBY COHN 
JOAN, GERTY, FREDERIC & GERRY ATKINS 
FRANCES & CLARENCE ROHER 
 Lƴ ƘƻƴƻǊ ƻŦ {ƛŘ {ŎƘƴŀƭƭΩǎ флth Birthday. 
KAREN & MITCHELL LIGHT 
 Congratulations to Joyce & Tom Bivone on 
 ǘƘŜƛǊ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΩǎ ǿŜŘŘƛƴƎΦ 
GLORIA & CUBBY COHEN 
 Wishing Judy Gurian a speedy recovery. 
ELLEN & STEVE BERMAN 
NILENE & ARNOLD CHASE 
BETHLEE & MARC POTOLSKY 
SUSAN & LARRY ALTMAN 
ROSE KAY BROWNING & BERNARD FAUST 
LIZ & LEN LAWTON 
BARBARA & MICHAEL STARR 
 To Brian Hartman in memory of his father, 
 William Hartman. 
 
 
 
 

ELLEN & STEVE BERMAN 
CAROL BERDY  
ELLEN BERDY GREENBERG & FAMILY 
SID SCHNALL 
 Heartfelt condolences to Walter 

Haberman on the passing of his wife Joan 
Haberman.  

SID SCHNALL 
 Wishes for a speedy recovery to Gene 
 Resnick.  
SHEILA FRIEDMAN 
 To Steve & Susan Bach in memory of their 
 Aunt Rosalie. 
ELLEN & STEVE BERMAN 
  Condolences to Kimberly Stewart on the loss 
 of her beloved mother, Lisa Stewart. 
MARY & RICHARD LURIE 
 Miscellaneous needs. 
BARBARA HERMAN HOFF 
 Best wishes for a speedy recovery to  
 Herb Diamond. 
 
YAHRZEIT PLAQUE 
 
PRAYER BOOK FUND 
 
aL{IY!b ¢ΩCL[!I Chw ¸h¦¢I C¦b5 
 
SOCIAL ACTION FUND (Feeding the Hungry) 
 
CHILDREN'S LIBRARY FUND 
 
ADULT EDUCATION FUND 
 
THE SCHNOLL MUSIC FUND  
 
YAHRZEIT FUND 
VIVIAN POTOLSKY 
 In memory of Bernhard Greenbaum, 
 grandfather of Marc Potolsky. 
   In memory of Phillip Gould, uncle of  
 Marc Potolsky, 
MARTIN LUSTBERG 
 In memory of his father, Abraham 

Lustberg. 
IRIS & MARVIN LAPIDUS 
 In memory of Ruby Harriet Schepps, sister 

of Iris Lapidus. 
HERBERT DIAMOND  
 In memory of his wife, Sydell Diamond. 
 In memory of his brother, Solomon 

Diamond.  
 In memory of his sister, Naomi Lichstein. 
 
 

JOAN & GUNTER HECHT 
 Lƴ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ DǳƴǘŜǊΩǎ ƳƻǘƘŜǊΣ !ƴƴŀ IŜŎƘǘΣ ŀƴŘ 
DǳƴǘŜǊΩǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊΣ IǳƎƻ IŜŎƘǘΦ 

CHARLOTTE MAGID 
 In memory of her husband, Henry Magid; her 
 father-in-law, Morris Magid; and her sister-in-
 law, Sue Luftig. 
RENEE & DAVID MORRIS 
 In memory of Renee's parents Lillian & Aaron 
 Gerb; and David's parents, Vivian & Harold 
 Morris. 
JEANNE BUESSER 
 In memory of her son, Daniel Buesser, and her 
 friends, Joey Sachs and Hideko Ramsey. 
IRINA & MICHAEL ANSHELEVICH 
 In memory of Yuliy Anshelevich and  
 Ida Kraizman. 
PHYLLIS BESEN 
 In memory of her father, Leo Resnick. 
LORETTA CARSON  
 In memory of her father, Bernhard  
Greenbaum. 
IRIS & MARVIN LAPIDUS 
 Lƴ ƳŜƳƻǊȅ ƻŦ aŀǊǾƛƴΩǎ ƳƻǘƘŜǊΣ aŀǊȅ [ŀǇƛŘǳǎΤ 
 his father, Leon Lapidus; and his brother,  
 Alexander Lapidus. 
 
CANTOR'S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
 
w!..L WLaΩ{ 5L{/w9¢Lhb!w¸ C¦b5 
GLORIA & CUBBY COHEN 
 Wishing Rabbi Jim a Warm Welcome! 
LIZ & LEN LAWTON 
 ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŘƻƛƴƎΦ 
JANESS & DAVID MESSNER 
 In memory of Erna Lowenstein. 
ALVIN LAZARUS  
 In honor of Rabbi JiƳΩǎ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ  
 Temple Avodat Shalom. 
SISTERHOOD OF TEMPLE AVODAT SHALOM 
BROTHERHOOD OF TEMPLE AVODAT SHALOM 
 To Ellen Litinger in memory of her mother, 
 Ruth Smith. 
RONNIE JACOBS 
 In honor of the birth of her new 
 ƎǊŀƴŘŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΣ /ƘŀǊƭƻǘǘŜ wƻǎŜ ά/ƘŀǊƭŜȅέ WŀŎƻōǎΦ 
PHYLLIS & MARTIN ROTH 
 ¢ƻ wŀōōƛ WƛƳΥ ά¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŘŜŜǇ  
 ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƪƛƴŘƴŜǎǎΦέ 
 
EDUCATOR DISCRETIONARY FUND 
 
CONFIRMATION FUND 
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SISTERHOOD 
 
A. BAER MEMORIAL SCHOOL FUND 
 
BROTHERHOOD 
 
CAMP SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
RITA & MARTIN FOX 
 For a deserving student of the TAS  
 Religious School. 

 

SHAVELSON FUND 
To subsidize teen and young adult 
participation in Jewish leadership 
programming 
 

LAPIDOS TREE OF LIFE 
 
MICHAEL MEALIA SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
 
MITZVAH WALK BRICK 
 
TORAH RESTORATION FUND 
For the care and maintenance of our Torah 
scrolls 
 

SISTERHOOD SUNSHINE FUND 
Sincere condolences to ELLEN & NEAL  

 [L¢LbD9w ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǎƛƴƎ ƻŦ 9ƭƭŜƴΩǎ ƳƻǘƘŜǊΣ 
Ruth Smith. 

Sincere condolences to SHERRI & 
MICHAEL BRICKMAN & FAMILY on the passing 
of their grandmother & great-grandmother, 
Ruth Smith. 

Mazel Tov to JOYCE & TOM BIVONE on 
{ǳǎŀƴΩǎ ǿŜŘŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ½ŀŎΦ 

Sincere condolences to WALTER 
HABERMAN on the passing of his wife, Joan. 

Sincere condolences to BRIAN & 
STEPHANIE HARTMAN & FAMILY on the 
ǇŀǎǎƛƴƎ ƻŦ .ǊƛŀƴΩǎ father, William. 

Mazel Tov to CHERYL BAER & FAMILY on 
ǘƘŜ ōƛǊǘƘ ƻŦ /ƘŜǊȅƭΩǎ ƎǊŀƴŘŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊΣ !ŘŘƛǎƻƴ 
Abigail. 

Mazel Tov to GINEEN & DONALD WEISS 
on the start of the new chapter in their lives. 

Mazel Tov to GILDA & FRED RABINOWITZ 
ƻƴ tŀǘǘƛΩǎ ǿŜŘŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ !ŘŀƳΦ 
 
A REMINDER:  Donations to Temple Avodat 
Shalom's Funds may be made, by phone or 
mail, in honor of someone, in memory of 
someone, or "just because."  A beautiful card 
of acknowledgment will be mailed to the 
honoree or to the family of the deceased upon 
receipt of the donation, minimum $10.  
However, certain specific Funds require higher 
minimums, as follows: 
 
Library Fund                         $ 18    
Torah Restoration                180 
Gates of Joy                             18   
Simcha Tree of Life              180 
aƛǎƘƪŀƴ ¢ΩŦƛƭŀƘ ¸ƻǳǘƘ           18     
Lapidos Tree of Life             250 
Torah Commentary               90   
Mitzvah Walk Brick              360 
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HANDY PEOPLE NEEDED TO HELP SENIORS and DISABLED PERSONS  
 Want to enjoy a really rewarding experience?  The Chore Service, sponsored by the Bergen Volunteer Center, 
helps keep Bergen County seniors and people with disabilities safe in their own homes.  Chore volunteers perform 
minor household repairs that these vulnerable people canôt do themselves nor get anyone else to do, and that can 
make a huge difference in the quality of their lives. These repairs are performed at no cost to the people, other 
than the cost of the materials used in the repair.  For those on a fixed income, these savings could mean the 
difference between paying a professional a fee just to evaluate a situation, and whether there is money for food or 
medicine! 
 A Chore volunteer should be able to perform the kind of minor repairs that any able-bodied homeowner must 
do:  replacing broken locks/doorknobs, installing washers in faucets, replacing electric outlets or switches, 
installing grab bars and hand railings, putting in/taking out small air conditioners, even changing light bulbs!  The 
Chore Service has three vans that are sent throughout Bergen County 5 days a week.  A volunteer would be 
assigned one day a week  to a crew that performs 4-5 service calls per day. 
 Chore offers a great volunteer opportunity for retirees or people who work second and third shift jobs.  Call 
Maureen at (201) 489-7790 to find out how satisfying it can be to use your handyperson skills to lend a hand to 
those in need. 
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¶ Incontinence is the second leading cause of institutionalization. 
¶ 25 million Americans suffer from urinary incontinence 
¶ 25 % of Bergen County seniors live below the poverty level 
¶ There are currently no programs that offer financial assistance to seniors in need of adult ñbriefsò or other 

incontinence products, making these necessities for independent living unattainable ñluxuryò items. 
¶ Adult products of this kind cost upwards of $100 a month, and with social security benefits averaging 

$874 a month, purchasing them is not possible for millions of adults. 
¶ Having access to these items are a ñbasic human need,ò allowing senior adults to remain mobile, social 

and productive. Without them, many healthy older people would be trapped in their homes, fearful of 
joining social functions, trips to libraries or the movies, or even attending their own grandchildôs wedding! 

¶ Seniors who remain socially active remain healthier, both physically and emotionally, and since people 
are living longer and leading more active lives, it is critically important to invest in programs that can help 
them afford products that will allow them to remain engaged in their community.  The cost of not providing 
them will be astronomical by comparison to the care costs incurred by the need of early 
institutionalization and other health problems! 

¶ Unlike babies, who outgrow the need for diapers, incontinent adults will bear this cost for the rest of their 
lives.   

 A recent study indicates that 25% of our New Jersey seniors cannot afford basic necessities. They are not 
eligible for Medicaid yet their Social Security check does not cover food, medications and adult absorbent products. 
Did you know that there is no government funding for adult care briefs? (formerly known as adult diapers)  Without 
these products many seniors would be trapped in their homes and unable to attend social and/or family events. 
People are living longer and leading more active lives. The Adult Care Brief Bank was developed to collect and 
distribute absorbent products to those in need. Through drives, similar food drives or collections, The Kaplen JCC 
on the Palisades, Englewood Hospital and Medical Center, The Academy of Holy Angels, The New Synagogue of 
Fort Lee, St. Joseph's Parish, Bergen Family Center and other venues including networking events have collected 
over 120,000 products. The items collected are distributed to individuals in need through local agencies such as 
the Center for Food Action, Meals On Wheels of Bergen County, and Pascack, Visiting Homemaker Home Health 
Aide Service of Bergen County, Jewish Family Services, Bergen Family Center, the Southeast Senior Center for 
Independent Living (SESCIL) and more. 
 All it takes is an email blast and a collection bin. Oh yea, a bit of media always helpsJ 
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